
DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD 
 
TO:  Timothy Dwyer, Technical Director 
FROM: Wayne Andrews and David Kupferer, Site Representatives 
SUBJECT: Oak Ridge Activity Report for Week Ending December 30, 2011 
 
The operational tempo of Y-12 nuclear facilities was significantly reduced due to the holiday. 
Dr. Andrews was out of the office this week.  Mr. Kupferer was out of the office Monday 
through Wednesday.  This report is filed for continuity purposes only. 
 
 
 


